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The 2006 Universal film, Leatherheads, was one of the projects attracted by the state’s film incentives 
program passed that year and generated an economic boon for Greer and the surrounding Upstate area. 
Photo courtesy of Universal Pictures 

With the explosive growth of the film industry in Georgia and, more recently, in North Carolina, it would 
be easy to overlook South Carolina’s small but vibrant film community and relegate it to a supporting role 
in the Southeast’s burgeoning entertainment economy. 

The reality is the Palmetto State has played an important role in cinema history going back decades with 
iconic films like “Deliverance,” “Forrest Gump” and “The Big Chill” and, according to S.C. Film 
Commissioner Matt Storm, that role continues and could actually expand, given the right incentives. 

 Modest investment, big dividends 

According to Dan Rogers, senior project manager for the S.C. Film Commission, the state’s cash rebate 
program paid immediate dividends in 2006 when signed into law and helped land the George Clooney film, 
“Leatherheads.” 

That project was an economic boon to Greer and the surrounding area. According to data compiled by the 
film commission, the $63.3 million film productions spent in the state that year generated $120.3 million 
in economic activity. 

Unlike Georgia’s massive $700 million in tax credits targeting the film industry, South Carolina’s program 
offers a 25% rebate in wages paid to in-state workers and 30% on in-state supplies for productions shot in 
the state. Those figures drop to 20% for out-of-state wages and 25% for out-of-state supplies. 

“That’s local, good spend in South Carolina,” Storm says. 

But the state’s comparatively small investment in film incentives means many projects get turned down. 

https://www.filmsc.com/
https://www.filmsc.com/
https://upstatebusinessjournal.com/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2022/01/Leatherheads-Train-car-photo-credit-Melinda-Sue-Gordon-Universal-Pictures.jpg
https://upstatebusinessjournal.com/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2022/01/Film-Industry.png


In 2021, the film commission had to say “no” to 29 projects representing an estimated investment of about 
$350 million because the state’s investment budget was already committed, Rogers says. The consensus of 
those working in the state’s film industry seems to be that state leaders need to devote more funding in 
order to compete. 

Storm says film projects can produce a wide variety of economic activity in the state from hotel rooms and 
meals for crew, to supplies and skilled labor for set building. There’s also money spent on props and 
elements like furniture needed to outfit a set. 

Even at current levels, state spending through the rebates generates upwards of $70 million in economic 
activity each year. 

More investment needed 

Film commissioner Storm says even a modest increase in the state’s funding for the film incentive program 
could make a huge impact in the number and caliber of productions taking place in the state. 

“It doesn’t have to be a big project to generate a great return,” he says. 

Over the 15 years the incentives have been in place, the commission has the data to prove how much of an 
impact those incentives have on the state’s economy, Foster says. 
 

The numbers show for every dollar of rebates paid, the state gets a return on investment of four dollars in 
economic activity. But the state’s current level of funding only supports two ongoing projects — HBO’s The 
Righteous Gemstones and Netflix’s Outer Banks, Rogers says. 

And yet the increasing expense of shooting in places like Atlanta and L.A. means productions will continue 
to look to locations like South Carolina as more attractive alternatives. 

The good news is there does seem to be support among some legislators to increase funding for the rebate 
program. Rep. Jason Elliot, R-Greenville, says more spending for the film industry will be good for the state. 

“Investing in the film industry is an economic win for South Carolina and we need to be more competitive 
with Georgia and North Carolina,” Elliot says. 
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